TOWN OF RIDGEWAY
PUBLIC HEARING-7:00 P.M.
PRELIMINARY BUDGET FOR 2020
MONDAY OCTOBER 2, 2019

The Public Hearing for Preliminary Budget for 2020 was called to order by Supervisor Napoli at 7:00 P.M.
at the Town Hall, Medina, NY.

Those Officers Present:

Brian Napoli
leffrey Toussaint
Dave Stalker
Mary Woodruff
Sarah Fisher

Supervisor
Councilman
Councilman
Councilwoman
Councilwoman

Others: John Olinger Hwy Superintendent
Katherine Bogan Attorney
Patricia Laszewski Assessor (Absent)
Lynn Johnson Legislator
Karen Kaiser Town Clerk
Laurie Kilburn Deputy Town Clerk
Dan Wolfe Code Enforcement Officer (Absent)

Laura Olinger
Lacey Kenward
Grace Cook
Miranda Zelazny
Duane Payne
Reegan

Ryan Miller
Trinitie Andrews
Jada Draper
Melanie Green

The Public Hearing was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Supervisor Napoli and the following legal notice
was explained by Supervisor Napoli:

LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE is hereby given that the Annual Preliminary Budget of the Town of Ridgeway for the fiscal year
beginning January 1%, 2020 has been completed and filed in the Office of the Town Clerk of Ridgeway at
the Town Hall, 410 West Avenue, Medina, New York, where it is available for inspection by any
interested persons at all reasonable hours.



FURTHER NOTICE is hereby given that the Town Board of the Town of Ridgeway will meet and review
said Preliminary Budget and hold a Public Hearing hereon at the Town Hall at 7:00 PM on the 21st day of
October, 2019 and that at such hearing any person may be heard in favor or against the Preliminary
Budget as compiled, or for or against item or items therein contained.

PURSUANT IN section 113 of the Town Law, the proposed salaries of the following Town Officers are
specified as follows:

SUPERVISOR $12,500
COUNCILMEN (each) 5,000
TOWN JUSTICE 28,562
TOWN CLERK 38,000
HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT 62,672

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN CLERK
Karen Kaiser

TOWN CLERK

TOWN OF RIDGEWAY

DATED: October 18, 2019

Supervisor Napoli explained that this was the Public Hearing for the 2020 Budget. Napoli stated that he

had also included the Proposed inside and outside rates stating a reduction of .24 cents for the Town of
Ridgeway and No change in the Village of Medina. Napoli asked if anyone had any question this was the
time to ask. Mr. Napoli further stating that this meeting has been held yearly at all different time of the

week and the day with little to no attendance of the public.

As there were no questions or comments regarding the preliminary budget the meeting was closed at
7:05 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Karen L. Kaiser
Ridgeway Town Clerk, RMC



